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REGIONAL TRANSIT AUTHORITY

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS MEETING

LOCATED AT 2817 CANAL STREET

NEW ORLEANS, LA  70119

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 22, 2013 AT 10:00 A.M.

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman Salvador Longoria, Commissioner Connie Goodly, Commissioner Dominick Impastato, Commissioner Barbara Major, Commissioner Earline Roth and Commissioner Sharon Wegner
COMMISSIONERS ABSENT: Commissioner Flozell Daniels and Commissioner Walter Tillery
INVOCATION:
Rev. Joseph gave the invocation.  The Pledge of Allegiance followed.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 24, 2013
Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to approve the minutes of September 24, 2013.  Verbal Motion 13-054 was approved unanimously.
RTA CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
None
RTA GENERAL COUNSEL’S REPORT

None

JEFFERSON PARISH REPORT

None

EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT REPORT
THIRD QUARTER REPORTS

TRANSIT POLICE REPORT


Deslie Isidore reported that the Transit Police Report was in the Commissioners’ binders.
CUSTOMER SERVICE REPORT

Nazires Tolliver stated that the Ride Line was staffed with five (5) Transit Information Operators, and the Supervisor of Transit Information.  The hours of operation are now Monday through Friday, from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. and Saturday and Sunday from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

Nazires Tolliver stated that during the third quarter of 2013, the Ride Line received 47,662 calls and answered 44,128.  These figures reflect that 93% of the calls were answered and 7% were abandoned.  The majority of the calls were requests for information.


Nazires Tolliver stated that there were 267 complaints received through the Customer Service Application during the third quarter, compared to 191 complaints received in the second quarter of 2013.  The increase in the complaints received can be attributed to the increase in ridership and the increase in the number of calls being answered in the Ride Line.


Nazires Tolliver stated that these complaints consisted of operator behavior, late and early vehicles, fare card discrepancies, and vehicles passing up customers.  All complaints were investigated, many through the surveillance equipment installed on the vehicles.  Customers were communicated with regarding the results of the investigations into their complaints, and disciplinary actions were administered as required based on the validity of the complaints.


Nazires Tolliver stated that during the month of September, the Ride Line received 16,393 calls and answered 15,808, which resulted in a 4% abandonment rate for the month.
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS PROGRESS REPORT
STREETCAR EXPANSION: RAMPART STREETCAR EXPANSION
Brendan Matthews stated that AECOM was completing Final Design and RTA needed to determine the location of the substation and RTA was working with the City of New Orleans to secure a location and, once the location was secured, it would take 3 weeks to complete Final Engineering.

Brendan Matthews stated that the RTA has been scheduling meetings with the Vieux Carre, the HDLC and the SHIPO to review the alignments for the shelters.
ST. CHARLES TIE REPLACEMENT
Brendan Matthews stated that the contractor was working on Phase V, Jefferson to Jena Streets on the inbound track. From Jefferson to Jena Streets the crossties have been replaced and from Jefferson to Upperline Streets the track was aligned. 
Brendan Matthews stated that the first six blocks, Leontine, Valmont, Dufossat, Robert and Upperline Streets, the inbound crossings have been replaced.

Brendan Matthews stated that the contractor has added an additional crew of seven railway workers to increase the crew size from 15 to 22 workers to speed up work on the project.

Brendan Matthews stated that Phase VI, Jena – Delachaise Streets, VII– Delachaise to Seventh Streets and VIII Seventh Street to Jackson Avenue remain to be completed.

Brendan Matthews stated that Jefferson to Jena Streets the outbound track was scheduled to be completed by December 7, 2013.

Brendan Matthews stated that Chairman Longoria and Senior Staff met with representatives of the Riverbend Merchants’ Association to discuss the crosstie project and ways to mediate the decreases in merchant customer base during construction.

Brendan Matthews stated that Senior Staff attended a meeting with City Councilmember Susan Guidry and the Riverbend Merchants’ Association to further the discussion and develop strategies to encourage people to continue their journeys beyond the crosstie construction onto the Carrollton portion of the streetcar line.

Brendan Matthews stated that Senior Staff attended City Councilmember Susan Guidry’s District “A” town hall meeting last night to provide an overview of the crosstie project and answer constituent questions on the project.

Justin Augustine stated that at the meeting with District “A”, the RTA was well received and the RTA responded to all the questions that were presented to the RTA and everyone wants the project to be finished as soon as possible.

Justin Augustine stated that at next month’s Board Meeting, he would ask for approval of a contract for public outreach to help medicate the public’s concerns.

Commissioner Major stated that staff and the riding public should be kept abreast of the projects that the RTA was undertaking around the city.

Justin Augustine stated that the employees formed a group called Communication Passion and Respect (CPR) and the duty of the committee was to inform fellow employees of any and all activities taking place at the RTA and the committee has a series of events planned for the employees.
Chairman Longoria stated that he, Justin Augustine and Senior Staff met with the merchants from the Riverbend and the meeting was very productive and they also attended the French Quarter Management District Meeting regarding to the Rampart Street Project and that meeting was also very productive. 

Chairman Longoria stated that he and Judith Dangerfield met with Rachel Heiligman regarding a Passenger Advisory Committee with people that ride transit.

Justin Augustine stated that he and Commissioner Roth attended the meeting regarding the Late Evening Service Survey along with people from all different agencies. 

STATE OF GOOD REPAIR:
CARROLLTON FACILITY:
Fred Basha stated that the RTA received 60% plans and specs on September 20, 2013 and Final Design was scheduled to be completed in January 2014.
NAPOLEON FACILITY:
Fred Basha stated that the solicitation package for Remediation Work would be requested for re-solicitation at the November Board Meeting.
CANAL BLVD. STREETCAR/BUS TERMINAL:
Fred Basha stated that Infinity Engineering would be working very quickly on this project and staff expected to have 30% Design completed in 2013 including the final Environmental Assessment.
Fred Basha stated that the RTA was trying to hold a public meeting in November to let them know the Environmental Issues and how the issues would be remediated.
Fred Basha stated that the new design allows the tracks to stay in the street and would not impact the trees in the neutral ground.

Justin Augustine stated that the FTA has reviewed the traffic control system and agreed with the traffic design.

ST. CHARLES STREETCAR SHELTER CARROLLTON AND CLAIBORNE:

Fred Basha stated that Entergy now has new requirements for solar power sites and staff was going to meet with Entergy to discuss the qualifications for a meter.
Fred Basha stated that punch list items needed to be done on the project.
Fred Basha stated that the shelter has LED Lighting and the LED Lighting would be sufficient lighting for the shelter.

In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the benches in the Canal Street Shelter without backs attached could be removed to convert to ADA Accessibility seating.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Fred Basha stated that the solar panels were glued to the roof.

STATUS OF FEMA PROJECT WORKSHEETS:

Fred Basha stated that the RTA received $100,000 Million from FEMA, up $600,000 from last month, and FEMA is currently working with a very small team.
Fred Basha stated that the Napoleon Building’s new PW was obligated at $765,439.00 and repairs were to be included in the State of Good Repair work; the FEMA version was in progress.

Fred Basha stated that the FEMA completed version for additional repairs for the Algiers Park-N-Ride was approved and the total was $241,922.28.

In response to Commissioner Major, Fred Basha stated that the Algiers Park N Ride would be repaired and continue to be a Park-N-Ride.

Commissioner Major stated that Fred Basha had done a great job getting RTA’s reimbursements from FEMA. 

FINANCIAL STATEMENTS
Ronald Baptiste stated that for the month of September, Passenger Fares missed the monthly budgeted target and staff would review the numbers to see why the monthly target was missed but Passenger Fares were doing well year to date.

In response to Commissioner Major, Ronald Baptiste stated that September was the only month that ridership missed the budgeted target.

Ronald Baptiste stated that in the General Use Sales Tax Line Item, which includes the State Motor Vehicle Sales Tax and Hotel/Motel Sales Tax, the RTA was experiencing better than expected revenue particularly General Use Sales Tax and State Motor Vehicle Sales Tax and when the RTA received the information from the City there was a two month lag.  The RTA received the preliminary numbers regarding the NFL Rebate.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Total Operating Revenue Line Item for the month was slightly below budget due to the dip in passenger revenue and year to date was ahead of what was projected. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Operating Expenses Line Item for the month of September was $159,000 less than what was budgeted, which was a good thing, and so far this year, this line item was still below what was budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste stated that some of the major variances were in the Service Line Item where the RTA continues to spend at a pace less than what was budgeted.

Ronald Baptiste stated that the Casualty & Liability Line Item was spending less which was attributed to the RTA being more aggressive in the budget process; the rates for this line item came in less than anticipated.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Utilities Line Item dipped this month as a result of cooler days compared to what it has been for the majority  of the year.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the fuel prices were less than what was budgeted for biodiesel and unleaded but the utilization was higher due to running more miles than anticipated but was below budget on total fuel utilization.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the in Governmental Operating Assistance Line Item, the State Parish Transportation monies was starting to come in and Preventative Maintenance Money of $7.8 Million was accrued revenue and the RTA would be able to start requesting reimbursement for expenses that were incurred to date. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that the Non-Operating Expenses Line Item was at budget for the month of September and year to date. 
Ronald Baptiste stated that staff needed to credit the Third Party Administrator; they have maintained cost on Health Care Cost and Workers’ Compensation.
Ronald Baptiste stated that the in the Government Non-Operating Revenue Line Item included Capital Expenditures Bond Funding Projects, FEMA Funding Projects and ARRA Stimulus Funding of $17.3 was spent on time and those funds were used according to the guidelines.
Ronald Baptiste stated that regarding the Debt Services, the interest earned and the interests expensed on the Bond Issues were where they should be and the CDL Loan was waived; the balance of $896,000 was recorded in that line item.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was well within the Bonds covenants in terms of the future monies to be spent on the Rampart Project.  

Justin Augustine stated that our debt expenses schedule would be on target in 2014 and the tax provision would not be violated.
Commissioner Major stated that the RTA did  not want anything to affect the RTA’s rating.

Justin Augustine stated that Mark Major handles the Bonds and does a very good job with that responsibility.

PROCUREMENT ACTIVITY REPORT:

TO AWARD:

BUS AND STREETCAR ACCESSIBILITY SURVEY AND FACILITY GUIDELINES HANDBOOK:

Deslie Isidore read the resolution into the record.


In response to Commissioner Roth, Deslie Isidore stated that Manning Architects had not begun the job; the Board was just awarding the contract at this Board Meeting.


Commissioner Major stated that she knows that the Management Oversight Committee (MOC) reviewed the contract and usually the Board is good with MOC reviews of contract but the MOC needs to include the Board on larger levels when deciding on contracts. 
Commissioner Major stated that when contracts are being awarded that deal with the disabled community, Commissioner Roth should be included in the process.


Commissioner Major stated that to award a contract dealing with the disabled community and not engage the disabled community in preparing the solicitation or engaging the disable community she stated that she has a problem with that process.
Commissioner Major stated that she was not stating that the contractor was not the right person for the job; her concern was that the process staff followed was not done correctly and the process negated Commissioner Roth in its process.
Deslie Isidore stated that the only thing that the MOC reviewed was the fee estimation and that staff held the Technical Evaluation Committee and went through the Procurement and Scheduling Process.
Commissioner Major stated that that the process was flawed. 
Justin Augustine stated that he understands that Commissioner Roth should be included in the process when it involves the Disability Community but she would not be able to vote on the items if she were involved in the process.

Commissioner Roth stated that there was a problem before with this particular contractor dealing with the Disability Community.

Chairman Longoria stated that in the future, Commissioner Roth should be involved in anything dealing with ADA.

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Manning Architects. Resolution No. 13-059 was adopted with 4 yeas; and 2 nays.  There were two absences.
TO SOLICIT:

MOBILE COLUMN LIFT:

DEFERRED

FORK LIFT: 


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to solicit for Fork Lift.

Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize staff to issue a solicitation for a Fork Lift.  Verbal Motion 13-055 was approved unanimously. 

TOW TRACTOR:

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to solicit for Tow Tractor.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Roth seconded to authorize the solicitation for Tow Tractor Verbal Motion 13-056 was approved unanimously.
SWEEPER RIDER:
DEFERRED

PIT BULL SAFETY NETTING

Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting approval to solicit for Pit Bull Safety Netting.


Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Wegner seconded to authorize the solicitation for Pit Bull Safety Netting Verbal Motion 13-057 was approved unanimously.

PROCUREMENT STATUS REPORT:

Deslie Isidore reported that the Procurement Activity Report was in the Commissioners’ binders.
OPERATIONS REPORT 

Edward Bednarczyk stated that Customer Service Training was completed for the operators and Management would attend the second phase of the Customer Service Training.

Justin Augustine stated that Debra Gould had done a great job with the Customer Service Training and the operators were very pleased with the training.

In response to Commissioner Goodly, Edward Bednarczyk stated that the complaints received regarding the operators were addressed during the Customer Service Training. 

Edward Bednarczyk stated that Maintenance and Operators had completed the 3rd Quarter Safety Training. 

Edward Bednarczyk stated that the On Time Performance for Bus was 93.79%, Rail 85.06% and Paratransit 87.57%. 

Edward Bednarczyk stated that staff was trying to improve On Time Performance and some buses had new software installed to improve the reporting of On Time Performance; Rail was not included in this process.
Edward Bednarczyk stated that Paratransit ridership was growing and last month the RTA had the most requests for service.

Justin Augustine stated that volume versus capacity has constantly increased and the RTA only has so much capacity and ridership has exploded and the RTA had to purchase more vehicles and the increase in ridership made On Time Performance slip.
Commissioner Major stated that the reality was that the RTA needed to find ways to fund the system either with a fare increase or with a tax designated for transportation.  

Commissioner Major stated that New Orleans has a poor population that was getting older and sicker and the RTA needed to find funds to keep Paratransit at its currently level and the RTA has never talked about a rate increase and plans for the future of the system and how Paratransit will be funded because the Federal Government and the State will not share in on the responsibility so the RTA needs to talk about funding to move the system forward.

Justin Augustine stated that he would be putting together a Tax Incentive on how to get additional revenue for the RTA because the RTA can’t provide all the services the riding public needs with limited funding.

Justin Augustine stated that the riding public deserves and needs more service and the RTA needs to find ways to fund the service.

Commissioner Major stated that the RTA has improved service and the RTA needs to find additional funding. 

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA just made a physical bus change on the Aurora Line, which was a great example of additional service for overcrowding on a line and now everyone has a seat on the bus.

Commissioner Major stated that a conversation needed to take place on funding Public Transit Systems and maybe the RTA could become the module for the nation on how to fund public transit.

Justin Augustine stated that everyone in the nation was cutting service and raising fares; the RTA has not done either.

Justin Augustine stated that the RTA was able to increase ridership with the resources that the RTA currently has but this couldn’t continue for much longer.

Commissioner Major stated that the RTA needed to start engaging the riding public and informing them of the RTA’s needs so that the riding public could make informed decisions. 


Edward Bednarczyk stated that the Rideline hours were extended to 7 days a week with new weekday hours from 6:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. and 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. on Saturdays and Sundays.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that the abandonment rate significantly decreased to 3.57% due to the extended hours of Rideline and the staff was doing a great job.

Edward Bednarczyk stated that the Operations Department was meeting on a regular basis with the Rideline Department to get a feeling of the complaints.


Edward Bednarczyk stated that the Rideline staff developed an Operators Customer Service Questionnaire for the 4th Quarter Safety Training to remind them of the policies and procedures for the riding public.
ADA COMPLIANCE REPORT
Nazires Tolliver reported that 597persons visited the ID Center in September.

Nazires Tolliver reported that 293 ID Cards, 106 senior cards, 11 fixed-route, 93 ADA cards and 83 Medicare Cards had been issued. 

Nazires Tolliver reported that 165 ADA applications had been received, 117 approved, 33 denied, and 30 fixed route applications were received and processed and 93 ADA requests for applications were mailed.  

Nazires Tolliver reported that the Paratransit office had 20,614 requests for trips and 16,849 completed trips with an on-time performance of 87.57%. 
Karen Sider reported that on fixed-route, 81,942 individuals paid the reduced fare of 40 cents and 4,213 ADA clients rode free.  There were also 1,828 wheelchair passengers and 5,425 bike riders on the fixed route vehicles.
NEW BUSINESS (UNANIMOUS VOTE REQURIED TO CONSIDER)
Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to add Sweeper Rider to the agenda.  Verbal Motion 13-058 was approved unanimously. 
TO AWARD::
SWEEPER RIDER:


Deslie Isidore stated that staff was requesting to award a contract for a Sweeper Rider.


Commissioner Major moved and Commissioner Goodly seconded to authorize the Board to award a contract to Tenant Sales and Service Company.  Resolution No. 13-060 was adopted unanimously.
AUDIENCE QUESTIONS AND COMMENTS

Alan Drake stated that he attended a Light Rail Conference in Salt Lake City and that the RTA changed the shelters on Canal Street to look like the shelters in Salt Lake City.

Alan Drake stated that the one cent sales tax allocated from the Motel/Hotel Tax should go to the Streetcar Expansion Projects.


Alan Drake stated that Priceline and Expedia buy hotel rooms wholesale and resells them  at retail and they claim the wholesale retail sales were internet commerce and not subject to sales tax and the RTA may be losing the one cent sales tax on these transactions.

Alan Drake stated that the RTA should get a law through the Louisiana Legislature so if you collected sales tax it must be remitted.
ADJOURNMENT

Commissioner Goodly moved and Commissioner Major seconded to adjourn the Board Meeting of October 22, 2013 at 11:19 a.m.  Verbal Motion No. 13-059 was approved unanimously.
